
ATTACHMENT C 
 

 

 

June 3, 2025 

 

 

Yin C. Faunce and Gary D. Faunce 

9173 Larga Vista Ct 

Spring Valley, CA 91977 

 

 

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Faunce: 

 

On behalf of the Board of Supervisors, the Department of Animal Services, and the County 

of San Diego, I would like to express my gratitude for your generous donation of $10,000 

to the Department of Animal Services. 

 

The money donated has been put into our “Medical Expense Trust Fund.” This is a fund 

used to defray the high cost of significant veterinary procedures for animals in our care and 

custody that have very serious injuries. Through this donation, you have helped saved the 

lives of animals in need of medical treatment.   

 

Your donation is appreciated and will make a difference in furthering our mission of 

protecting the health, safety, and welfare of people and animals. We are honored that you 

choose to support the animals of San Diego County in this manner. Your confidence in the 

department allows us to further our mission of protecting the health, safety, and welfare of 

people and animals in the unincorporated area of San Diego County. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

TERRA LAWSON-REMER 

Vice Chair 

San Diego County Board of Supervisors 


